
  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

May 2, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 

Room H-307      1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Hempfield Township Public Safety Facility for Fiscal Year 2025. 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the Hempfield Township Supervisors located at 

1132 Woodward Drive Greensburg, PA 15601.  

 

The funding will be used to develop an Emergency Operations Center (EOC) addressing critical 

emergency management deficiencies for a population of over 41,466 residents. This facility will 

be centrally located within the township and feature advanced technological and operational 

capacities. This project is a valuable use of taxpayer funds because it will provide emergency 

management and preparedness capabilities. 

 

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in section 614 of the 

Robert T. Stafford Disaster Relief and Emergency Assistance Act (42 U.S.C. 5196c), as 

amended by section 202 of the Implementing Recommendations of the 9/11 Commission Act of 

2007 (9/11 Act). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 
Very respectfully,  

 

 

  

 

Guy Reschenthaler  

Member of Congress 

 


